www.southbrook.school.nz

~N S A

31 OOEAOI

Term 1l Week 9 & 10

Kia ora Koutou.

It is hard to believe that it is near the end of
March, with only two weeks of school left for the
term!

It was so fabulous to be back in the hall last
Friday for our school assembly. Once again, it
was great to celebrate many of the amazing
students that we have here at Southbrook.

The students that come to school ready to learn
each and every day, the students who always
use their manners and are respectful and polite
to everyone and the students who just get on
and make the most of each and every
opportunity.

Parent s ar e t he chil doés

need to lead by example in all that we do.

Take care of our children. Take care of what

they hear, take care of what they see, take

care of what they feel. For how the children

grow, so will be the shape of Aotearoa.
DAME WHINA COOPER

A huge well done to the parents who came to
O0Positive Parentingo
will have taken away many parenting tips. J

Iathu"enight. I

Last week Te Awa had a celebration of their
learning outing. They had a great time learning
to Surf!

This year, as a school we are introducing
PBA4L (Positive Behaviour for Learning). This
O6programme6 sits beautif
Kete and who we are at Southbrook.
G¢KS LzN1I2 &S 2F { 2dzi Ko NJ
Behaviour for Learning plan is to enhance our Three
Kete. Through Positive Behaviour for Learning we
will all teach our tamariki the skills required to be
responsible, respectful citizens of Southbrook
School YR (KS 6ARSNJ O2YYdzyA
As we move through our training, we will keep
you informed about PB4L and how we are
introducing it to our tamariki.
Remi nder s é

& School is closed Good Friday, Easter

Monday and Easter Tuesday.
& Last few days to vote at
www.schoolgen.co.nz

Have a great long weekend. J
NgU mi hi nui

know t hat y C
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Sout hbrook Superstarse

Tessa has been very busy at discovery.
She created this beautiful bunny.
Ka pai Tessa!

Well done to the 17 students who represented Southbrook School on Monday at the Primary Sports
Canterbury Duathlon. You did us proud! Thank you to the parents who supported the team.

Ot her Noti cesé

Nude Food

Lunchbox Survey Term 1

Last week Southbrook School gathered togeithéaunch a campaign against rubbish in our schBeery

team emptied the contents of their lunchboxes into piles consisting of food waste, soft plastics and landfill.
We discovered that in one day our school is generating around 18kg of food waséege plastic bags full of
soft plastics and a large rubbish bag of items for the landfill.

I f this is a normal dayo6s rubbish, then Overthg t he
course of a school year this is potentially arouyg®3kg worth of wasted food. We are able to compost some
of this at school, but we know that much of this ends up in our landfill.
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Soft Platics theswhrwmeywillbeaekyeleu)to Pak 6

We also discovered that an impressively large number of families are able to provide lunches for their tama
that are both healthy and rubbishr e e, and we woul d | i ke to really
sucha great job.
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Rubbishfree lunchbox Super Stars

This year our aim is to reduce the waste we are producing as a school community to as close to nothing as
possible.We will be sharing rubbish free ideas and tips with you throughout the year, andtoajethase
who make an effort to keep their lunchboxes rubbish free.

Tip #1: Silicone Muffin Cases
Reusable, dishwasher safe and not just forbakinle s e ar e great for dividin
lunchbox and keeping sandwiches sofjgg!

7 _/(cuf‘;goué

<, o

Thank you very much to the 6Chi cken M@ahbpewhhtgourp r
chickens enjoy the lunchbox leftovers. And thank you to Lesley Ottey (Eco Educate) who visited us and sh
some of her knowledge and passionwlyeducing waste.

And a big thank you also to those parents who joined us last viteglas messy, noisy and perhaps a little
confronting to see and hear about the waste that we are producing, but we know that we can make a big
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difference by making evesmall changes as a communitie are looking forward to seeing lunchboxes
evolve throughout the year.

The EnviroGroup

Southbrook School Strategid-und Plan 20182020
Alongside our Strategic Plan (which can be found in our School Chveetégve a Strategic Funds Plan. The funding for
our Strategic Funds Plan, comes from the funds that we as a school community raises together. For example from
sausage sizzles, bacon fundraisers, cook book sales, Grants and so on.

The items on our 20182020 Strategic Funds Plan are:
& Completing the Landscaping around our school (shade, seating, trees, tables etc).

Library Furniture

&
& Technology resourcessuch as, robotics for all ages, digital panels for Learning Spaces.
& Archgola for Teoteo deck.

&

Acousticceiling tiles for Learning Spaces.

SCHOOL DONATIONS

Our school donation has remained the same as last year:
1 child $80.00
2 children $110.00
3 childen or more $130.00

To pay these on line our account details are:
Account Number: 03-06740109694000
Code/ReferencePlease put the purpose of the paymemte.g. Swimming /
Camp / Donation / etc

Swimming Pool News
The swimming pool will be closing this weekegithank you to all those who helped in malntalnlng the
pool. It was a great season fewimming;please return your key to the office ASAP. ;

Thank you

i AST CHANCE!N!THHNT InternationaCompetitions and Assessment for Schools (ICAS)
This annual assessment / competition is available again to those who wish to participate.
ICAS provides an opportunity for all Yearsl8 students to gain a measure of their own achievement in an external
testing situation. It provides teachers, parents and students with comprehensive reporting of results in the areas of
English, Mathematics, Science, Spelling and Writing.
All students receive a certificate and an individual student report indicating vahiektions they answered correctly
and their score compared with the rest of the students tested. The tests are an excellent preparation for national test:
YR GKS aiGdzZRSYy(d NBLRNI A& dzaSTdzZ F2N KAIKEAIKGAY T @z
Certificates are awarded for each year level as follows:

9 High Distinction to the top 1% of entrants.

9 Distinction to the next 10% of entrants.

1 Credit to the next 25% of entrants.

9 Participation to all other participating students.

The entry fee per student is éallows:
1 Science (sitting on 29 May 2018). Cost $9.50
1 Spelling (sitting on 13 June 2018). Cost $11.50
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1 Writing (sitting on 14 June 2018). Cost $20.50
1 English (sitting on 31 July 2018). Cost $9.50
1 Mathematics (sitting on 14 August 2018). Cost $9.50

Pleasecomplete the form below with the details of the tests you would like your child to sit.

Richard Blackmore

2018 ICAS Entry

Students Name: Year

Register me for the following papers (please circle)
Science Spellgn Writing  English  Mathematics

Please find enclosed $ to cover the entry costs.

Signed

Please return the permission slip and the entry fee ASAP

Walking to and from school
Please talk to your children about crossing the roads safely! Crossing with the lights on Southbrook Ré@d and
running across the road (between cars)!

Lost Property
Please call into the office and check out the lost property.

For Sale; available atthe office
Chillies (red and green) $3.00 bag
Peppers $3.00

Cucumbers $1.00 each

Available at the office

For Salei reasonable donation
Two windows (white) 1.2m x 3m and 1.2m x 4m
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